
SPSO decision report

Case: 202100828, Greater Glasgow and Clyde NHS Board - Acute Services Division

Sector: Health

Subject: Clinical treatment / diagnosis

Decision: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
C was referred by their local health board ophthalmology (the branch of medicine that deals with the anatomy,

physiology and diseases of the eye) department to the general hospital for specialist eye surgery. C underwent a

vitrectomy procedure (the surgical operation of removing the vitreous humour from the eyeball) which they felt

was not managed appropriately as their retina was still detached following the procedure and they had to undergo

further surgery from an independent health provider. The board felt that they had provided an appropriate

standard of care and treatment to C.

We took independent clinical advice from an ophthalmology adviser. We found that there were no concerns about

the standard of treatment which was provided to C. C had suffered a serious eye injury and although the retina

was not fully reattached during surgery, this was a recognised complication of the surgery, and that further

surgery would be required at some point. We did not uphold the complaint.
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